Regular Monthly Meeting August 8, 2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, August 8, 2013, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adopt Resolution # 2- 2013, Tax Payment with Don Services, Inc. Motion carried.

Public Comment:

Mr. Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, asked if anything was looking to locate in the old KFC building perhaps a health care facility and when Savannah Road would be paved. Mr. Albertini stated that the road will be paved after the new gas line is finished being installed. The KFC building several have looked at the site but no commitments as of yet.

Cindy Weir, Lakewood Avenue, stated that there is storm water damage on the road with large ruts at the end of the road. Mr. John Kreuger, EMA coordinator and Public Works Foreman explained the funding through FEMA and PEMA could be used to correct the issue if funds become available. He stated that he would look to correct the issue.

Mr. Pat Sheldone, Brookeshire Drive, stated that during the recent storm the ditch line along Brookeshire and the pond located in the development are not working properly. He believes that the discharge pipes are not draining correctly and not controlling water flow.

Mr. Bill Holman, Savannah-Gardner Road, believes that the catch basin on Old Pittsburgh Road failed during the recent storm and would like the problem looked into. Mr. Albertini stated that the pipes may be too small from the catch basin, but will have the engineer look into the issue.

It was also mentioned that more patrols would like to be seen on Old Pittsburgh Road to catch those speeding.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adjourn.